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     The Board of Supervisors of Humboldt County, Iowa met at 8:30 a.m. on the 7th day of January 2019 with the following members present:  Loney, Reimers, Pedersen, Underberg and Lee.  Absent: None.
     The Chairman called the meeting to order.
     Moved by Reimers and seconded by Pedersen to approve the agenda for the January 7, 2019 Board meeting.  All voting aye.
     Moved by Underberg and seconded by Pedersen to approve the minutes for the January 2, 2019 Board meeting.  All voting aye.
     Chairman Lee opened the meeting up for general public concerns. No one was present to speak so the Board continued with their regular meeting.
     Jeff Haselhuhn, Paul Davis and Jeff Halverson, representing the Humboldt County Fair Board, were present to give the Board an update of improvements to the fairgrounds and to request funding for FY 2019-2020.  The Board will take their request under advisement while they are preparing the county budget.  No official Board action was taken at this time.
     Moved by Pedersen and seconded by Underberg to approve Final Pay Voucher #7 to Manatt’s Inc. for Project #LB-19-1 in the amount of $78,319.53.  All voting aye.
     Moved by Underberg and seconded by Pedersen to approve Final Pay Voucher #2 to Rogness Bros. for Project #LC-102406 in the amount of $2,105.01.  All voting aye.
     Melody Larson, Emergency Management Director was present to give the Board an update on Emergency Management matters.  No official Board action was taken.
     Moved by Reimers and seconded by Pedersen to recess as the Board of Supervisors and convene as the Board of Trustees for DD#11 Sub 5 and DD#35 Branch C.  All voting aye.
     Moved by Pedersen and seconded by Reimers to adjourn as the Board of Trustees for Drainage and reconvene as the Board of Supervisors.  All voting aye.
     Moved by Reimers and seconded by Loney to accept the hire of Jennifer Kathrens as a public safety dispatcher for 30 hours per week at the rate of $15.17/hour retroactive to January 2, 2019.  All voting aye.
     The Board discussed an increase in dues for Region V Hazmat in order to purchase a new Hazmat Truck.  There was a consensus of the Board that they would accept the increase.  The Board also discussed how to dispose of an old generator and the consensus of the Board was that it be sold at public auction.  No official Board action was taken.
     Moved by Pedersen and seconded by Loney to accept and place on file the Recorder’s Quarterly Report for the quarter ended December 31, 2018.  All voting aye.
     Supervisor Underberg discussed with the board the garbage thrown in the ditches in Humboldt County.  No official board action was taken.
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     Moved by Reimers and seconded by Pedersen to adjourn at 11:00 a.m.  All voting aye.
 
/s/Peggy J. Rice                                                                                    /s/David Lee                                        
Auditor                                                                                                  Chairman, Board of Supervisors
